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"SAVE WITH FEAR"

Jude 23

by Wade Lee Webster

Jude wrote, "And others save with fear, pulling them out of the fire; hating
even the garment spotted by the flesh" (Jude 23). Jude expressed the fear
that motivated him to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ. He was afraid for
men to be unprepared as they faced eternity. His feelings were that of Paul,
who wrote, "Knowing therefore the terror of the Lord, we persuade men..."(2
Cor. 5:11). Because of the terror of the Lord, both Jude and Paul sought to
persuade men to be obedient to the Lord. They were afraid for men to face
death, judgment, and their eternal abode unprepared. Likewise today, the same
fears that Paul and Jude felt for the lost must motivate us to reach out to
those that are traveling sin's highway.

As Christians, we fear for the lost to face death. The Bible clearly teaches
that those who "know not God, and that obey not the gospel of our Lord Jesus
Christ" are unprepared to face death (2 Thess. 1:8). Those that face death
without Christ, face death without hope (Eph. 2:12;; Ezek. 33:11). As
Christians, we must reach out and teach them the gospel before they face
death. We must strive to give them the confidence that we have as God's
children. Paul expressed the feeling of all faithful Christians toward death,
when he wrote, "For I am in a strait betwixt two, having a desire to depart,
and to be with Christ; which is far better" (Phil. 1:23). Christians are able
to say with the Psalmist, "Yea, though I walk through the valley of the
shadow of death, I will fear no evil: for thou art with me; they rod and thy
staff they comfort me" (Psa. 23:4). Likewise, saints find comfort in the
words of John when he wrote, "And I heard a voice from heaven saying unto me,
Write, Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord from henceforth: Yea, saith
the Spirit, that they may rest from their labours; and their works do follow
them" (Rev. 14:13).

As Christians, we fear for the lost to face the judgment. As Paul pleaded
with Felix to obey the gospel "He reasoned of righteousness, temperance, and
judgment to come (Acts 24:25). Paul knew that on the Judgment day all men are
going to be judged according to the deeds that they have done (2 Cor. 5:10).
He knew that Felix and others outside of Christ were going to answer for the
sins that were not washed away in the blood of the Lamb (Rev. 7:14; Acts
22:16). As children of God, we must seek to prepare our friends and our
neighbors for the judgment day, by preaching the gospel unto them. We want
them to be able to face death as Paul did when he wrote, "I have fought a
good fight, I have finished my course, I have kept the faith: Henceforth,
there is laid up for me a crown of righteousness, which the Lord, the
righteous judge, shall give me at that day: and not to me only, but unto all
them also that love His appearing" (2 Tim. 4:7,8). We want them to have the
confidence that John had as he penned the final words of Revelation. He
wrote, "He which testifieth these things saith, Surely I come quickly. Amen.
Even so, come, Lord Jesus" (Rev. 22: 20).
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As Christians, we fear for the lost to face their eternal abode. The
Scriptures clearly teach that those who have not obeyed the gospel are not
prepared (2 Thess. 1:8; Heb. 5:8,9; Mt. 7:21). We fear the torment that they
will suffer in hell. Matthew wrote, "And shall cast them into a furnace of
fire: there shall be wailing and gnashing of teeth" (Mt. 13:42; Lk. 16:24).
Out of fear for their souls, we must seek to teach the lost the gospel of our
Lord Jesus Christ. We must help them to have the same hope of eternal life
that we as faithful children of God enjoy (Tit. 1:2). We must help them to so
love that they can go to the land where there is no more death, sorrow,
crying, or pain (Rev. 21:4).

Thanks to the grace of God and our obedience to God's commands given by
grace, we as Christians can face death, judgment, and our eternal abode with
confidence. We must strive to give that same confidence to countless others
who are presently perishing without hope. Fear for their souls must motivate
us to carry the gospel to them and to plead with them to obey the gospel of
Jesus Christ.

POWER is a monthly publication of the Southaven church of Christ. This article may be
re-printed and freely distributed. If this article is to be cited in other work please credit the author.
The contents of this article may not be altered in any way.

For further information contact:

POWER
P.O. Box 128
Southaven, MS 38671

E-mail: editor@southavencoc.org
URL: http://www.powerlectures.org

[ Home | POWER Archives ]


